

Rhode Island Building Official's Association www.riboa.net

P.O. Box 6125 - Warwick, RI 02887

<u>President</u>

Wayne Pimental, CBO
Building Official, Town of
East Greenwich
111 Pierce Street
East Greenwich, RI 02818
401-886-8617 (w)
401-230-2248 (c)
wpimental@eastgreenwichri.com

Vice President

Peter Scorpio
Building Official
Town of Smithfield
64 Farnum Pike
Smithfield, RI 02917
401-233-1039 (w)
401-824-4889 (c)
pscorpio@smithfieldri.com

Secretary

Thomas DiFusco
State Building Code Inspector
One Capitol Hill
Providence, RI 02903
401-222-6386 (w)
401-374-0784 (c)
Thomas.DiFusco@doa.ri.gov

Treasurer

Alfred DeCorte
Building Official
City of Warwick
3275 Post Road
Warwick, RI 02886
401-738-2000 x6299 (w)
401- 500-0458 (c)
alfred.t.decorte@warwickri.com

Immediate Past President

William Nash
International Code Council
Government Relations Manager—
New England
73 Allston Avenue
Middletown, RI 02842
888-ICC-SAFE (422-7233), x
(4876) (w)
401-265-0003 (c)
wnash@iccsafe.org

RIBOA Monthly Meeting- November Location- Warwick Town Hall, Warwick R.I. November 18, 2015

We like to extend our thanks to Alfred DeCorte for getting the Warwick Town Hall for our meeting location.

If anyone is interested in hosting a future monthly meeting or knows a great location, please contact Wayne Pimental as soon as possible with the location and date available.

Meeting called to order at 1:10 PM by President Wayne Pimental Pledge of Allegiance led by Brad Ward.

Executive Board Members Present:

President: Wayne Pimental
V. President: Peter Scorpio
Secretary: Thomas DiFusco
Treasure: Alfred DeCorte
Past President: Bill Nash-Absent

<u>Secretary's Report:</u> Secretary Tom DiFusco noted that October minutes were sent to all members and requested a motion for approval. Motion by Brad Ward and seconded by James Masterson (All members approved).

<u>Treasurers Report:</u> Al DeCorte provided a full October operating budget and the Education budget. A motion was made to approve the treasure's report by Stan Dickerson, seconded by Mike Scallon.

Membership Report: As a reminder that the new membership applications are on the RIBOA website. The 2016 Membership dues are \$40.00. If anyone has any changes to their contact information please inform me so I can keep our records current.

Committee Reports:

RIBOA Expo Update: This is the fifth annual expo and education fair. The date is scheduled for February 26, 2016. Registration forms are on the RIBOA website for you fill out. Sign in begins at 8:00 am and the expo starts at 9:00 am. Again we are looking for volunteers.



Rhode Island Building Official's Association www.riboa.net

P.O. Box 6125 - Warwick, RI 02887

Education – Joe Raymond reported that Amherst may change from three days to four days. The last day being a half a day.

Jack Leyden reported that Eastern States will be held in Portsmouth N.H. on April 10, 2016. Eastern States will be offering testing on Wednesday. National Grid will be continuing educational classes in 2016. Jack is in the process of setting up educational classes for 2016.

State Wide-Permitting- Jack reported that a schedule draft was sent out on December 1, 2015. He also had a meeting with RIBA on Friday November 20, 2015 **E-Permitting**-. Jack mentioned that it should be up and running by the end of Feb.

Old Business: None to report.

New Business: None to report.

Health Welfare: None to report.

Shirt Raffle- David Rodeo

Charitable Donation- \$ 21.00 was collected for the Charitable Fund.

Adjourn at 1:50 pm Motion by Stan Dickerson seconded by Roger Pierce.



Rhode Island Building Official's Association www.riboa.net

P.O. Box 6125 - Warwick, RI 02887

•

.

<u>-</u>



Rhode Island Building Official's Association www.riboa.net

P.O. Box 6125 - Warwick, RI 02887